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Dear Parents, 
 
It’s been a busy week at Alverton – these are some of the exciting things that have been going on. 
 
EYFS – Mrs Hall 
In EYFS we have been exploring the changing seasons and changing states of matter through lots of ice 
experiments. The children have freed trapped toys from the ice, made collections of winter seed heads, 
berries and leaves and made them into ice decorations for the garden and made their own small world 
polar landscapes and watched the icecaps melt before their very eyes. In their Own Learning the children 
have been dealing with an infestation of tiny, invisible monsters by laying trails of honey to an elaborate 
trap. So far, no luck in catching the wee beasties…… 
 
Key Stage 1 – Mr Dawe 
Children in Key Stage 1 have been continuing their learning with a Chinese theme. In Geography, they 
have been making maps of China and have been fascinated learning about the Great Wall and the 
Terracotta warriors of the First Emperor Qin Shi Huang. They've also been working on their own dragon-
inspired poetry in English and working hard at their phonics. In PE, the children have choreographed their 
own ribbon-dances as well as swimming lessons starting for some Year 2 pupils! It’s been a busy time. 
 
Lower Key Stage 2 – Mrs Dennison 
After returning from Christmas, LKS2 have plummeted straight into their Disaster topic! All three classes 
have begun learning new geographical skills including how to use a map and the different layers of the 
Earth. As well as that, in Science they have been identifying and classifying rocks. We have written some 
beautiful shape poems in our English lessons as well as making 3D globes and animal collages out of 
recycled materials. What a busy half term so far! Plans for the school camps are under way and lots of 
children have already gone on to represent the school in various sporting activities. We also have Piran, 
our Cornwall Cricket coach, every Monday who is teaching the children lots of new skills related to 
cricket.  
 
Upper Key Stage 2 – Mrs O’Rourke 
UKS2 started the term with our Autumn DT project (postponed because of Covid), spending the first 
three days researching, planning and designing biscuits and packaging for a Christmas biscuit … perfect 
after a holiday of eating Christmas biscuits! We worked out that the three classes combined made 
approximately 1500 biscuits on the Friday!  After that incredibly busy start, we have enjoyed getting on 
with our Water project, singing and dancing to the Water Cycle in Geography, getting familiar with our 
circulatory systems in Science and creating some fantastic Matisse inspired art.  In Music, we are learning 
the cup dance which requires a great deal of hand eye co-ordination so the teachers are working hard to 
keep up and in French we are learning all about pets. Year Five have begun a new English unit on The 
Tempest which involves plenty of drama and some of the children will be taking part in the Shakespeare 
festival at the Minack, performing The Tempest themselves. 
 
It all sounds amazing and there certainly is a very happy, purposeful atmosphere as you go around the 
school. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Cathryn Wicks 
Deputy Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch 
on chest or back)  

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a 
lot for more than an hour or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell 
or taste (you’ve noticed you cannot 
smell or taste anything or things smell 
or taste different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or 
more of these you must get a COVID-19 
PCR test as soon as possible and stay at 
home and do not have visitors— only 
leave home to get the test. Please 
check the latest Government guidance. 
Please ring or email the school office as 
soon as possible to let us know. 

If your child tests positive over the 
weekend please email 
head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-
test or phone the NHS test line 119. 

A reminder that there is no entry into the school 

buildings apart from into the office foyer area 

and that, when you are on the site, we would 

ask you to please wear a mask. Thank you.  

Go Active After School provision 

Any queries or to book please contact 

Mr Timmons direct on 07843 126833  

or by emailing him on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

Wanted! 

Key Stage 1 would be delighted if anyone 

has any dolls or dolls prams that they 

would like to donate. 

Nursery would be very grateful for any 

spare Lego that you might have at home. 

Many thanks. 

Contact details 

Please ensure that we have your up-to-date 

contact details, particularly your mobile 

number and email address. We send out very 

useful information by text and email every 

week and our system doesn’t tell us if these 

have bounced back to us. If you move house 

please tell us as well as we sometimes post 

things home. 

mailto:head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk
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Dear Parents, we are excited to let you know that we have recently 

adopted the Little Wandle Letters and Sounds Revised programme to 

teach phonics in EYFS and KS1. You can find lots of information on our 

school website to explain how it works and to support you in helping at 

home here:  

https://alverton.eschools.co.uk/website/

reading_and_phonics/297521  

and also on the Little Wandle website here:  

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-

parents/ 

This will be particularly useful for EYFS and Year 1 parents but those 
from other key stages may find some useful information there too. 

Residential camps 2022 

Please see the deadline dates for when the full payment for camp needs to be 

received.  

You can pay a little at a time via Schoolmoney. Just change the total in the 

green box to the amount you want to pay. 

Year 3 camp - Penryn - June - £100 

Deadline: 29th April. £75 remaining 

Year 4 camp - Bude - April - £105 

Deadline: 11th February. £70 remaining 

Year 5 camp - Porthpean - June - £180 

Deadline: 20th May. £150 remaining  

Year 6 London trip - July - £310 

Deadline: 1st April. £175 remaining online plus £10 cash to office for meals on 

the last day. 
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0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK   

  

Kittiwakes  Presley for listening so beautifully & for working so hard all week 

Curlews  Layton for always working so hard at everything he’s asked to do 

Puffins  Roisin for always working hard & trying her best 

Owls   Freddie for working hard in English this week 

Kingfishers  Violet for working so hard in everything she does 

Trencrom  Freya  for always setting a great example & writing a beautiful shape poem in English 

Lanyon  Harris for working so hard in English & Maths since Christmas. I am very impressed 
Kerris   Saphron for fantastic vocabulary choices in her poetry writing this week   

Bodrifty  Sienna for working so hard in Maths this week on fractions & doing really well 

Bosigran  Clayton for being focussed & trying hard in all areas 

Kenidjack  Cove  for being first in every day & getting straight onto Read Theory - what a star 

Dinnertime  Thomas J for his help at lunchtimes 

     

 

Lost property 

The lost property box has been moved to outside the hall door in the undercover paved 

area by the table tennis table. This should mean that the clothes don’t get wet if it rains. 

Only un-named items will be put into the box and it will be emptied every half term and 

given to the charity shop. Please remember to name all your child’s clothing and property 

so that it can be returned to them. 

It’s Friday again? How’s that possible? The good news is it’s getting lighter 
earlier, it’s staying lighter for longer and that continues to makes me feel so very 
much better about pretty much everything. Apart from having had my booster 
which made me feel rubbish, I’m enjoying lots of things, such as feeling the 
approach of spring. I can get out more, and stay in less. I love being outside and 
know how much better I feel about anything and everything when I get out and 
about, walking, swimming or even cycling are all very mindful - trust me when I 
say that plunging into the cold sea is a certain way to make me stop thinking 
about any of my troubles. If you’d rather talk to me than hurl yourself into icy 
seawater I totally understand, I’m still here and always available. It can be at any 
time, before school starts, during the day or in the evenings. Just ask, it’s easy to 
make a date and even easier to listen to your worries. Take care until next week, 
Mrs D xx  


